Westchester DCMH Shelter Plus Care Providers Group

Minutes for meeting held January 21, 2011
1. Welcome and introductions

2. Announcements

a) AHAR submitted. John DiPirro and Pat Harper did a lot of work to get this in which will avoid loss of points on the CoC application.
b) Point In Time (PIT) count of the homeless scheduled in Westchester for the night of Wednesday, January 26th.  Does not include S+C clients. However, S+C providers should get HMIS data for all clients up to date for the eHIC which does include all Permanent Hosing beds and occupants.

3. FY10 renewals approved by HUD.

See handout for sponsor-level allocations in each round.
All awards are as estimated based on request and 2011 FMR values, except Round 2, which is about 2% lower. Yoav will follow up with Lisa Lockley regarding this award.

The number of units and unit types are the set targets for the grants from HUD. Each sponsor should be carrying the listed number (and types) of units in each round. 
4. Monitoring site visit reminder
January – The Guidance Center ; February – Lexington Center for Recovery

5. Mandated reporter training
Suggested addition to occupancy agreements:

If a tenant is a parent of a child living in the community and there is any suspicion of child abuse or neglect regarding that child, agency staff is obligated by law to report this information to the Child Abuse and Maltreatment Registry. Agency staff will work with Westchester County DSS, the Homeless Student Educational Success Program (ESP), and designated staff in local school districts to ensure that children are enrolled in school and connected to the appropriate services within the community, including early childhood education programs such as Head Start, Part C of the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act, and McKinney-Vento education services.

6. Use of DSS rent subsidy form for Shelter Plus Care

DCMH and DSS intend to reduce the rent subsidy paid by DSS to S+C clients to $0.
This will help to increase the amount of HUD funds used by DCMH and, of course, will reduce the amount of money contributed by DSS to apartments which can be 100% supported by Federal money.
This will not affect the clients’ other benefits.


However, the form distributed to sponsors via email and as a handout today allows you to keep (a portion of) the DSS rent subsidy in place for your S+C clients.
This should only be done if increasing the amount of rent covered by HUD would leave The Guidance Center with insufficient funds to cover your 8% admin and any repair costs.
Send the form for all clients currently receiving the subsidy to their DSS case worker by 2/21. Also send a copy to Yoav for analysis.

7. Update on vouchering

November vouchers all paid. December vouchers are about half reviewed.

New policy: Vouchers due by the 10th of each month (not 15th). This will allow Tom to review and process vouchers before the 1st of the next month.
8. APR tracker

Rounds 9 submitted early.

Rounds 11 and 10 also sumitted through e-snaps (though these APRs were ~10 days late).

Round 8 is in process, expect to submit on time next week. 

Most prominent problem with APRs is that the service match values entered into HMIS continue to not equal the service match already claimed on the match trackers and vouchers submitted to DCMH for that operating year. Thanks to all individuals involved in getting these numbers corrected for the APRs.

9. 
Other new business

How to handle when children in S+C family turn 18 (and so are adults by HUD definition)? Without any children household is no longer a family; will HUD pay for multi-bedroom apartment  even though there is no family, only a single disabled client living there now?

Suggestion is that household can pay for extra room costs above reasonable rent for a 1BR (using DSS aid where necessary). Yoav will investigate HUD regulations.

Relatedly, single clients living alone (including when children have moved out) must be moved to a 1BR unit. 

Next meeting time:  March 10, 2011 at 2:00 pm

